

Michael K. Young President

June 12, 2013

Dean Robert C. Stacey College of Arts and Sciences Box 353765

Dear Bob:

Based on the recommendation of its Subcommittee on Admissions and Programs, the Faculty Council on Academic Standards has recommended approval of the revised program requirements for the Bachelor of Fine Arts degree in Photomedia. A copy of the change is attached.

I am writing to inform you that the School of Art is authorized to specify these requirements beginning autumn quarter 2013.

The new requirements should be incorporated in printed statements and in individual department websites as soon as possible. The *General Catalog* website will be updated accordingly by the Registrar's Office.

Sincerely yours,

Michael K. Young President

# Enclosure

cc: Ms. Elizabeth Copeland (with enclosure)

Mr. Robert Corbett (with enclosure)

Ms. Virjean Edwards (with enclosure)

マンリン ロから



UNIVERSITY OF WASHINGTON
CREATING AND CHANGING UNDERGRADUATE
ACADEMIC PROGRAMS

MAY 17 2013 OFFICE USE ONLY

Control #

ABT- 20/30509

After college/school/campus review, send a signed original and 1 copy to the Curriculum Office/FCAS, Box 355850. For information about when and how to use this form: http://depts.washington.edu/uwcr/1503instructions.pdf

•	of Arts and	Department/l	Init	School of Art	Date	F 10.11.2
Sciences, Seattle New Programs		Department	<u> </u>	SCHOOL OF AIT	Date	5/9/13
Leading to a Bachelor of	in degree.					
Leading to a Bachelor ofdegree with a major in						
Leading to a Option within the existing major in						
Leading to a minor in						
Changes to Existing Programs  New Admission Requirements for the Major in within the Bachelor of						
☐ Revised Admission Requirements for the Major in within the Bachelor of						
X Revised Program Requirements for the Major in Photomedia within the Bachelor of Fine Arts.						
Revised Requirements for the Option inwithin the major in						
Revised Requirements for the Minor in						
Other Changes						
Change name of program from to Change delivery method or location of program. New or Revised Continuation Policy for New Honors Requirements for Eliminate program in						
Proposed Effective Date: Quarter: X Autumn Winter Spring Summer Year: 20 13_						
Contact Person: Elizabeth Copland	Phone 20	e: 66163350 Email:	enc5@	uw.edu	Box:	353440
EXPLANATION OF AND RATIONALE FOR PROPOSED CHANGE						
For new program, please include letters of support and department.	any relevant suppor al handouts. ( <i>Use a</i>	ting documentation sudditional pages if neces	ch as stu ssarv).	dent learning outcomes, pro	jected enr	ollments,
This shift accommodates the retirement of faculty and the addition of visiting lecturers, the hiring of new faculty. In addition, this proposed change allows transfer students to complete the degree in two years and freshmen to complete the degree in four years.						
					,	
OTHER DEPARTMENTS AFFECTED						
List all departments/units/ or co-accredited programs affected by your new program or changes to your existing program and acquire the signature of the chair/director of each department/unit listed. Attach additional page(s) if necessary. *See online instructions.						
Department/Unit:	Chair/Program Dire	ector:			Date:	
Department/Unit:	Chair/Program Dire	ector			Date:	

#### **CATALOG COPY**

Catalog Copy as currently written. Include only sections/paragraphs that would be changed if your request is approved. Please cross out or otherwise highlight any deletions.

Photomedia (80 credits)

- 1. 60 credits: ART 140 or adviser-approved course; ART 241; ART 338; ART 340; ART 341; ART 342; ART 343 (10 credits); ART 361; ART 440 (15 credits)
- 2. 10 credits: Approved ART electives or related adviser-approved courses
- 3. 10 credits of art/art history, with a minimum 5 upper-division credits, and at least one course from both the Western and non-Western approved lists
- 4. Successful completion of photomedia portfolio review

### PROPOSED CATALOG COPY

Reflecting requested changes (Include exact wording as you wish it to be shown in the printed catalog. Please underline or otherwise highlight any additions. If needed, attach a separate, expanded version of the changes that might appear in department publications). Please note: all copy will be edited to reflect uniform style in the General Catalog.

Photomedia (80 credits)

- 1. 55 credits: ART 140 or adviser-approved course; ART 240, ART 241; ART 242; ART 340 (15 credits) ART 361; ART 440 (15 credits)
- 2. 10 credits: Art, DXARTS.
- 3. 15 credits: Art Phytory, ANTH 209, DXARTS 200.

APPROVALS	
Chair/Program Director:	Date:
(mistopher Kubko () 1/h 12man	1 4013
College/School/Qampus Cyrriculum Committee:	Date:
Grand Comments of the Comments	5/14/13
Dean/Vice Chancellor:	Date:
1. At Castacey	5/14/13
Faculty Council on Academic Standards/ General Faculty Organization/Faculty Assembly Chair:	Date/
They will	4/12/13
POST TRI-CAMPUS APPROVAL (when needed)	
Faculty Council on Academic Standards/ General Faculty Organization/Faculty Assembly Chair:	Date:
1	1

## Jennifer A. Payne

From:

Juan Pampin pampin@uw.edu>
Thursday, May 23, 2013 11:41 AM

Sent: To:

Elizabeth N. Copland

Cc:

Jennifer A. Payne; Juan C. Pampin

Subject:

Re: 1503 for Photomedia

Hi Liz.

thank you for working on this, I can confirm DXARTS approves giving Art students access to its courses.

Thank you,

JUAN

Juan Pampin
Director | DXARTS | UW
www.dxarts.washington.edu

On Thu, May 23, 2013 at 10:01 AM, Elizabeth Noelle Copland < enc5@uw.edu> wrote: Hi Juan,

Judi and I sent in the curriculum changes that we discussed with you, in order to allow Art majors easier access to DXARTS courses, as options to fulfill some of their studio art credits. Per our conversation on Tuesday, would you confirm for Jennifer Payne (cc'd on this message) from the Curriculum Office that the DXARTS department approves art student access to DXARTS courses?

Thank you so much. Take care, Liz

On Thu, May 23, 2013 at 8:30 AM, Jennifer A. Payne < <u>jap2@uw.edu</u>> wrote:

Can you send me their OK's for the file?

Jennifer

From: Elizabeth Noelle Copland [mailto:enc5@uw.edu]

Sent: Thursday, May 23, 2013 8:19 AM

To: Jennifer A. Payne

Subject: Re: 1503 for Photomedia

Hi Jennifer,

Jennifer A. Payne	
From: Sent: To: Cc: Subject:	Ellen Garvens <elgarv@u.washington.edu> Thursday, May 23, 2013 10:18 AM Elizabeth N. Copland Jennifer A. Payne Re: 1503 for Photomedia</elgarv@u.washington.edu>
•	man. He was enthusiastic and brought it to the attention of Janelle Taylor their chair. I email to get an official approval. This class is an option not a requirement.
yours ellen	
Ellen Garvens Professor of Art Photomedia Chair University of Washington Schelgarv@uw.edu c- 425 770 0637	nool of Art
On May 23, 2013, at 10:0	08 AM, Elizabeth Noelle Copland wrote:
Hi Ellen,	
allowing Photomedia stu confirm this for Jennifer	u met with the Anthropology faculty member who teaches ANTH 209, and discussed dents to take the course as an option for their Photomedia requirements. Could you Payne (cc'd on this message) from the Curriculum Office that this was approved by the Curriculum Office is reviewing our requested changes to the Photomedia curriculum.
Thanks so much,	
Liz	
On Thu, May 23, 2013 at	t 8:30 AM, Jennifer A. Payne < <u>jap2@uw.edu</u> > wrote:
Can you send me their OK	's for the file?

Jennifer

## Jennifer A. Payne

From:

Ellen Garvens <elgarv@u.washington.edu>

Sent:

Thursday, May 23, 2013 11:27 AM

To:

Elizabeth N. Copland; Judith W. Clark; Jennifer A. Payne

Subject:

Fwd: 1503 for Photomedia

Hi all

here is the official approval.

thanks ellen

Begin forwarded message:

From: Janelle S Taylor < istaylor@myuw.net>

Subject: RE: 1503 for Photomedia Date: May 23, 2013 10:38:58 AM PDT

To: Ellen Garvens < elgarv@u.washington.edu >, "Daniel J. Hoffman"

<djh13@u.washington.edu>, Janelle Taylor <jstaylor@u.washington.edu>

Hi Ellen!

Great to hear from you, if only in this rather bureaucratic connection!

Yes, you have our approval to list this as an option. I think it is a great idea, and I would think that having your students in the class will be a benefit to the learning environment of the class, as well as hopefully benefitting them. So please do go ahead with that 1503.

Miss you!

Janelle

Zanelle S. Taylor
Chair, Department of Anthropology
University of Washington
<a href="http://depts.washington.edu/anthweb/people/faculty/JTaylor.php">http://depts.washington.edu/anthweb/people/faculty/JTaylor.php</a>
jstaylor@uw.edu

From: Ellen Garvens [elgarv@u.washington.edu]

**Sent:** Thursday, May 23, 2013 10:29 AM **To:** Daniel J. Hoffman; Janelle Taylor **Subject:** Fwd: 1503 for Photomedia

Hi Danny and Hi Janelle,

~~~~~~~~~

How are you both! I hope well.

We are in the process of putting through some curricular changes to the Photomedia BFA major. After talking to you Danny I went ahead and listed Anthro 209 as an option for our students to take. I think many of our students would be interested and greatly benefit from this class. We have 18-20 sophomores, juniors and seniors—about 55 majors at any given time. I dont think it would overwhelm your class in any way. It is one option of several others and I think you would get 5 or 10 each year taking it. The Curriculum Office is reviewing our requested changes and wanted to know if we have your approval to list it as an option. Would that be possible?

thanks for your consideration -- and happy memorial day weekend!

ellen

#### Ellen Garvens

Professor of Art
Photomedia Chair
University of Washington School of Art
elgarv@uw.edu
c- 425 770 0637

Begin forwarded message:

From: Elizabeth Noelle Copland < enc5@uw.edu>

Subject: Re: 1503 for Photomedia Date: May 23, 2013 10:08:51 AM PDT

To: Garvens Ellen < elgarv@u.washington.edu>

Cc: "Jennifer A. Payne" < jap2@uw.edu>

Hi Ellen,

Earlier in the quarter, you met with the Anthropology faculty member who teaches ANTH 209, and discussed allowing Photomedia students to take the course as an option for their Photomedia requirements. Could you confirm this for Jennifer Payne (cc'd on this message) from the Curriculum Office that this was approved by the Anthro department? The Curriculum Office is reviewing our requested changes to the Photomedia curriculum.

Thanks so much,

Liz

On Thu, May 23, 2013 at 8:30 AM, Jennifer A. Payne < jap2@uw.edu > wrote: Can you send me their OK's for the file?